

## UNIT 6 EXAM

### 1. Read the following text and answer the questions using relative sentences:

Ann is an au pair girl. She works for Mr and Mrs Green, in Tunbridge Wells. One day, Mrs Green unexpectedly gave Ann the day off. (She thought that Ann was looking rather tired.) So Ann rang up her boyfriend, Tom, and said "I'm coming up to London by the 12.10 from Tunbridge Wells. It gets into Charing Cross at 13.10. Could you meet me for lunch?"

"Yes, of course," said Tom, "I'll meet you at the station under the clock. We'll have lunch at the Intrepid Fox". Tom usually goes to the Intrepid Fox for lunch.

On the 12.20 Ann met a boy called Peter. Peter was attracted to Ann and asked her to have lunch with him. Ann explained that she was having lunch with Tom. "Well, I'll wait till he turns up", said Peter. So Peter and Ann waited under the clock, with another passenger, Mary, who had come up to meet a boy called Paul.

Meanwhile Tom was waiting under another clock. When Ann did not turn up he thought she had missed the train, and asked a porter about the next train from Tunbridge Wells. "The next train leaves Tunbridge Wells at 12.30", he said, "and gets in at 13.40. The next one gets in at 14.30". Tom met the 12.30 but Ann wasn't on it. He couldn't meet the next train because he had to be back at work by 14.00. So he walked slowly towards the exits, wondering what had happened. Luckily the exit was almost directly under the other clock so he met Ann after all.

- a) Who are the Greens?
- b) What was the 12.10 from Tunbridge Wells?
- c) What was the 12.10? (Connect it with Tom)
- d) Who was Peter? (Connect him with Ann)
- e) Who was Paul?
- f) What is the Intrepid Fox? (Connect with Tom)
- g) Combine: Mrs Green thought that Ann looked tired. She gave her the day off.
- h) Combine: Petr hated eating by himself. He hoped to have lunch with Ann.

- i) Combine: Tom had only one hour for lunch. He couldn't wait any longer.
- j) Combine: Mary's boyfriend did not turn up. She ended by having lunch with Peter.
- k) Combine: Tom and Ann wasted half an hour at the station. This meant that they didn't have time for a proper lunch.
- l) Tom and Ann very nearly missed one another. This shows that you should never arrange to meet under a clock.

**2. Combine the following pairs or groups of sentences by means of contact clauses:**

- a) You sent me a present. Thank you very much for it.
- b) The bed has no mattress. I sleep on this bed.
- c) There was not any directory in the phone box. I was phoning from this box.
- d) The firm is sending me to York. I work for this firm.
- e) I was waiting for a man. He did not turn up.

**3. Replace the clauses in bold type by an infinitive or an infinitive phrase:**

- a) We had a river **in which we could swim**.
- b) The child is lonely: he would be happier if he had someone **he could play with**.
- c) Here are some accounts **that you must check**.
- d) I have some letters **that I must write**.
- e) The floor is dusty but I haven't got a brush **that I can sweep it with**.

**4. Write reduced relative clauses:**

- a) That woman **who is talking to** my wife is our local Member of Parliament.
- b) The man **who is being taken away** by the police is our neighbour.
- c) I don't know much about the games **which are played** by children nowadays.
- d) The robber **who was seen** by David ran away.
- e) The coffee **which is drunk** in Turkey is very strong.

**5. Vocabulary. Complete the sentences:**

- a) I'm lucky ..... With all of my family.
- b) My grandparents ..... from the age of six, so I'm very grateful.
- c) Many younger siblings ..... to their older siblings.
- d) My father used to ..... patience with me sometimes.
- e) Everyone ..... their friends sometimes.
- f) My best friend has ..... He cancelled our plans.
- g) I'm sad because I've just ..... my boyfriend.
- h) I ..... In a quaint little town just outside of York.
- i) I had to tell my dog ..... because he would not stop barking.
- j) When I was a teenager I had to ..... my brother playing loud music.